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CCNT Secretary has advised us of the first post COVID function – great to see some Club activity now 

possible! 

CCNT Back in Business - Founders Lunch 2020 
(Courtesy: Phil Timney Hon. Sec. CCNT) 

The Northern Territory has been very fortunate with the impact of the corona virus epidemic with 

no community transmission and no reported new cases for the past few months. 

Pubs, clubs and restaurants were permitted to re-open across the Territory from 15 May 2020 

with restricted patron numbers and on 5 July 2020 the patron number limits were removed and 

venues began operating under the “new norm”. 

Carbine Club of NT wasted no time getting its calendar of events back on track holding the 

annual members only Founders’ Lunch a week later on Friday 12 June 2020.  Members must 

have been missing the fellowship during the lockdown as we had the best attendance at a 

members only lunch for some time with 45 making the trip to Palmerston. 

 

 

 

 

 

Our host for the day was Vice President and hotelier Justin Coleman who had arranged a private 

room at the Coleman Group’s newest venture Landmark@Gateway.  With the appropriate safety 

measures in place attendees enjoyed a splendid lunch accompanied by a quality wines and first 

class service.  Great to see Founding Member Ted Bailey AM in attendance along with Life 

Members Andrew Bruyn and Peter Bailey. 
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Spot the CC Logo- Alex Peroni 

The Carbiner is also available on the Club website at www.thecarbineclub.org 

(All contributions to the newsletter are welcomed- please send to: 

The Editor, Merv Hill - carbiner@netspace.net.au)  
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The day provided the perfect opportunity to make acquaintance with new members Shane 

Dignan and Andrew South who were inducted at the 2020 Annual General Meeting.  President 

Michael Bridge made the introductions and presented Shane and Andrew with their CC ties prior 

to the serious business of wining, dining and fellowship getting under way. 

In keeping with tradition, complimentary busses transported attendees to and from the lunch.  

Fair to say the trip back to the CBD was considerably more boisterous than the outward journey – 

possibly due to the presence of a well-stocked esky for 20 minute journey ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hon Treasurer Denys Stedman and Founding Member Ted Bailey AM       Andrew South, Life Member Peter Bailey and Senior Member Gary 

Coleman 

 

 

 

 

 

Tony Pickering AM welcomes Andrew South to CC NT                          Life Member Andrew Bruyn AM entertaining the gathering 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President Justin Coleman welcomes Shane Dignan to the Club 

Well done CCNT! 
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Spot the CCLogo! 

 
(News and pics courtesy ABC News) 

 

Coming events for your diary  

 

 

24 July   -WA - Members Only Luncheon, The Shoe Function Room 


